






STAGE 

2 

REVIEW OF COMPLAINT 

WHAT WILL HAPPEN NEXT? 

We will provide you with a written acknowledgement within five working days of receipt.

Your complaint will be reviewed by the Compliance Officer and your Insolvency Practitioner who will provide you with 

a written response within a further fourteen days.

During these fourteen days the Compliance Officer and Insolvency Practitioner will be ascertaining the background 

facts as quickly as possible.  They may need to contact you to seek additional information as required.

In the event that the Insolvency Practitioner requires more time to fully investigate the complaint they will inform you 

in writing of a reasonable timetable for response along with reasons for the delay.

Once this has been completed they will provide a reply which will include conclusions of their investigations.  It will 

also include full and clear explanations of the reasons for the conclusions that have been made.  The Insolvency 

Practitioner will also detail any legislation which is specific to your case to ensure that it is made clear why a particular 

procedure is required which may have been the cause for complaint in the first instance.

Should the investigations conclude that an error has been made the Insolvency Practitioner and /or Compliance Officer 

will rectify the error promptly and offer an apology for the error. 



STAGE 

3

FURTHER INTERNAL REVIEW

WHAT IF I AM NOT SATISFIED WITH THE INTIAL RESPONSE?

If you are not satisfied with the initial response to your complaint, you should write to the: -
The Complaints Officer, Ronan Duffy. Where the complaint is in relation to a case administered by Ronan Duffy the 

complaint shall be reviewed by another McCambridge Duffy Insolvency Practitioner.

The Complaints Officer will then conduct a review of the complaint with the assistance of another McCambridge Duffy 

Insolvency Practitioner.

They will investigate the complaint and review all documentation relating to the complaint provided by you and used by 

the original Insolvency Practitioner to formulate the response previously provided.

The Complaints Officer will provide a response to your complaint within a further fourteen days with his findings.



STAGE 

4

EXTERNAL REVIEW

WHAT IF I AM NOT SATISFIED WITH THE RESPONSE AND WISH TO 
ESCALATE MY COMPLAINT?

If you are not satisfied with the responses to your complaint you can escalate the matter with an external body for 

independent review. 

Should you wish to escalate your complaint you can do so with the Insolvency Service which operates a Complaints 

Gateway for complaints against Insolvency Practitioner’s. 

They will review your complaint and if they find that your complaint merits further consideration they shall refer the 

matter to the relevant Authorising Body for the Insolvency Practitioner. 

The contact details for the Complaints Gateway are:
• insolvency.enquiryline@insolvency.gsi.gov.uk; 
• The Insolvency Service, IP Complaints, 3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds LS11 9DA; 
• 0300 678 0015 - calls are charged at up to 9p per minute from a land line, or for mobiles, between 8p and 40p per 

minute if you're calling from the UK.




